
NEWS 

Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, S.W. 
Washington, D. C.  20554 
 
This is an unofficial announcement of Commission action.  Release of the full text of a Commission order constitutes official action. 
See MCI v. FCC. 515 F 2d 385 (D.C. Circ 1974). 

 

News Media Information 202 / 418-0500
 Internet: http://www.fcc.gov

TTY: 1-888-835-5322

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  NEWS MEDIA CONTACT: 
January 21, 2005  Barry Ohlson: (202) 418-2300  
  e-mail: barry.ohlson@fcc.gov 
 
  
                                               

STATEMENT BY COMMISSIONER JONATHAN S. ADELSTEIN ON 
DEPARTURE ANNOUNCEMENT OF CHAIRMAN MICHAEL K. POWELL 

 
 I have enjoyed working with Chairman Powell over the past two years.  He is a talented, 
engaging and intelligent leader.  It has been a dynamic period in the telecommunications 
industry, and I appreciate his commitment to facilitating the “digital migration.”  He has been a 
dedicated leader for the staff of the Commission, and has implemented many noteworthy 
programs and objectives to further improve and expand on Commission resources.  My staff and 
I wish him well in his future endeavors. 

 
- FCC - 

        


